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Welling – Washbush Chapter #11, Fond du Lac                                               
August 1, 2023
     The August 1st meeting of the Fond du Lac Chapter #11 DAV was called to order at 6:02 by Commander Ed Wenzel.  A prayer before lunch was led by Chaplin Gary Davidson. A salute to the Flag by Commander Wenzel and a lunch of chicken and the fixing order by the Commander.
    Opened ceremony - Commander Wenzel opened the business meeting at 6:34 pm with a salute to the Flag.  Opening prayer by Chaplin Davidson and draping of the POW-MIA chair. 

    Roll call of Officers - All Officers were present with one excused.  There were 18 members present.
New member Jesse Pfueger from Brandon, WI, welcome!

    The minutes of the July 4th meeting were presented in printed form. Glenn Sanville motion to approve the minutes as presented, 2nd by Gary Davidson.  Motion carried.   
     Treasurer’s Report – Balance of $14,632.39 in the checking account.  One bill of $95.96 for this month lunch.  Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Gary Davidson, 2nd by Jim Genz.  Motion carried. 
    No Sickness and Distress reported this month.  Stay healthy!
     Unfinished Business – Unofficial income from the July 28 & 29 Forget-Me-Not drive, $5,523.19. Will have an accurate number at the Sept. 5th meeting and how many flowers are left for next years drive.  Hope to get better Forget-Me-Not’s, the last order had unattractive paper Forget-Me-Not’s flower.     
       New Business – The Commander will not be present at the Sept. 5th meeting.  His daughter will graduate from bootcamp at Fort Jackson.  Congratulation! DAV Department Fall Conference will be at Baraboo on Oct. 19-22.  The Commander and Adjutant will attend for our Chapter.  Aug. 6th Free Root Beer at the Fond du Lac A&W.  Glenn Sanville will check on this program.  With short notice the owner did not know that some of the profits would be directed to the DAV.  Will try next year.  Might have a Forget-Me Not sale on that day. The County CVSO needs $50.00 gas cards to give to needy veterans in our County. Round up Report – check on Pick & Save.  The Chapter will order 8 shirts and 4 covers for new members and replace old ones.  Jerry Eaton is in charge of this.  Thanks Jerry!  Need members to turn in their volunteer hours to Larry Wodack at each meeting or by emailing Larry.
       Being no further business, Commander Wenzel held a moment of silence for our past members. Chaplain Davidson closing prayer with the undraping the POW-MIA chair.   A motion to adjourn by Jerry Eaton, 2nd by Gary Davidson.  Motion carried.  Commander Wenzel closed with the usual closing ceremonies. Adjourned at 7:13 pm. Next meeting Sept. 5th, with lunch provided by Jim Genz, at Legion Hall, Fond du Lac.  Thanks Jim!   

Attendance prize – Dave Abler & Jerry Eaton.  They shared the $25.00 prize.
Submitted by Paul Birschbach, Adjutant

